
Water Committee Meeting 
February 25, 2025 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Steve Wood at 6:00 PM 
 
Roll Call: Present- Mayor Wood, June Rushing, Tim Wood, Sheryl Scherrer 
-Saline Valley is raising their rates, again. It will be a 12% raise. The city needs to raise 
the minimum water bill $1.00. 
-The sewer jetter was paid out of the sewer account to cut down on the costs of hiring 
contract labor 
-Water meters were paid out of the water fund. We have saved over 1,000,000 gallons 
of unaccounted-for water.  
-We have by far the cheapest water and sewer rates. Due to Saline Valley raises over 
the last 3 years, we need to raise rates from $4.24 to $6.00 for each 1,000 gallons over 
2,000 gallons used for water and from $1.21 to $2.50 for each 1,000 gallons over 2,000 
gallons for sewer. The base rate will change from $10.50 to $11.50.  
 
-Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM 


